
Date: 19th February 2025 

Our ref: AS/SK/PfE  

 

The Rt Hon Angela Rayner MP 
Deputy Prime Minister 
Secretary of State for Housing,  
Communities and Local Government 
2 Marsham Street 
Westminster 
London 
SW1P 4DF 
 

Cllr Arooj Shah 
Leader of Oldham Council 
Room 347, Civic Centre,  
West Street, Oldham, 
OL1 1UL 

Tel: 0161 770 5738 

 

 

Dear Deputy Prime Minister, 

At an extraordinary meeting of Oldham Council on 12th February 2025, Council instructed us 
to write to you to request that you revoke the Places for Everyone Joint Development Plan as 
it applies to the Borough of Oldham, under the powers given to you by Section 25 of the 
Planning and Compulsory Purchase Act 2004. 

Yours Sincerely, 
 

     
 
Cllr Arooj Shah    Shelley Kipling   
Leader of Oldham Council    Acting Chief Executive 

 

   


